
 

 #ÏÎÃÅÒÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÒÄÅÎ 

Tickets are available from Mrs Le Riche in Reception.  Booked seats so it is essential that you buy 

ahead of the time. 

 

RHENISH NEWS  
For parents & daughters  

Rhenish Girlsô High School aims to provide its learners with an education of the highest quality and is 

committed to providing an environment that is conducive to effective teaching and learning.  All 

learners, regardless of their intellectual abilities, social backgrounds and academic aspirations, are 

encouraged to develop their full potential, to strive for excellence in all they do, and to become 

responsible, caring and productive citizens. 

09/03/2018 
  

)ÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ .ÏÔÉÃÅÓ  

1. School Governing Body Elections: 

All parents are reminded of the Governing 

Body Elections that will take place in the 

Ebenezer Hall on Thursday 15 March 2018 at 

19H00.   

Please make every effort to come along to 

vote.  We understand that it is not always 

convenient, but it is NOW that you have the 

opportunity to help influence the governance 

of our school.  

2. Get behind the LC's Community Service 

Project - the Backpack Project - You can 

donate any of these items: 

Grade 8s - sanitary pads 

Grade 9s - toothpaste and toothbrush 

Grade 10s - Hand sanitiser and lip balm 

Grade 11s - facecloths and tissues 

Grade 12s - deodorant and sanitary pads 

Drop off your goodies in the black box/bin at 

the matric lockers or in your register classes. 

Sterri Stumpis are also being sold at half price 

at PRG Spar. A percentage of the sales go 

towards our campaign. 



 

'ÒÁÄÅ ψ (ÁÎÇÏÕÔ 

The Cancer Society hosted their annual Grade 8 Hangout on 

28 February 2018.  The aim of the evening was to create 

lifelong friendships through providing an opportunity for our 

Grade 8s to socialize with the Grade 8s from the surrounding 

schools.  Our Grade 8s come from a variety of primary schools 

ς as many as 30 primary schools are represented ς and it is 

tricky to integrate and make friends when you do not even 

perhaps live in the same area as the girls with whom you go 

to school.  An evening like this allows everyone just to 

ΨƘŀƴƎƻǳǘΩΣ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΣ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ 

ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ΨŎƘƛƭƭΩΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ.  

Thank you to all of those who contributed, your hard work 

does not go unnoticed. Special thanks to the Grade 8s for supporting this event.  The 

Cancer Society looks forward to hosting more events throughout the year. 

Ashley Moss 

! Ȱ0ÌÁÙ $ÁÔÅȱ ÁÔ 6ÌÏÔÔÅÎÂÅÒÇ #ÒÅǮÃÈÅ 

One of the best parts of going on a crèche visit is the moment you arrive.  Our arrival is 

always greeted with great excitement as hordes of adorable kids come running out of the 

classroom, 

gigantic smiles 

lighting up their faces.  They hug us warmly before 

making a beeline for the bag of netballs or hula-

hoops!  

Wednesday's visit was no exception and I think it is 

safe to say that we had just as much fun playing with 

the kids as they had playing with us.  A visit to the 

crèche in service of others is a great way to end the 

day and while it is supposed to be work, it is pure 

joy. 

Bronwyn Grey 

Growing, dynamic cut flower business, VASHTO FLOWERS 

is looking to hire an admin/creditors clerk/bookkeeper. 

We are based near Elsenberg College, 20 minutes out of 

Stellenbosch. It is a full time position. Successful 

candidate can start immediately. Tired of sitting in traffic 

and working in a corporate office.. kick those heels off 

and come and enjoy the space on the farm. 

Please contact Joy or send CV to joy@vashtoflowers.co.za 



 ,ÅÁÒÎÅÒ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ $ÁÎÃÅ 

Give a girl an occasion to put on her party dress and 

ÈÅÅÌÓ ȣȢ 

One such occasion ς and a highly anticipated one ς is the annual 

άtǊŜŦŜŎǘέ ƻǊ [/ 5ŀƴŎŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭ wƻƻǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ 

March each year.  The senior LCs from schools across Cape Town 

are invited to this gala event. 

It marks a period of transformation as we see the first of our matric 

girls begin ǘƻ ŜƳŜǊƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘǊȅǎŀƭƛǎΩǎΣ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƛƴ 

school tunics but beautiful young women in stunning evening 

gowns, fit to grace the red carpet at the Oscars or any such award 

ceremony. 

The evening was indeed a magical one:  delectable food (including 

dessert) that was thoroughly enjoyed, in true Rhenish fashion, as 

well as breathtaking décor. 

The LC looked absolutely exquisite, dressed in evening wear, 

jewellery, clutching evening bags and sporting dangerously high 

heels (these wereΣ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭƭȅΣ ŘƛǎŎŀǊŘŜŘ ŜŀǊƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ Χ all 

the better to dance). The dresses suited each girl perfectly, 

capturing their individual personality and reflecting their Rhenish 

grace.  

The long afternoon of preparations 

when hair was 

washed/curled/straightened into the 

perfect do, make-up was painstakingly 

applied and bodies were carefully fitted 

into the exquisite gowns had been 

worthwhile.  The LC danced the evening 

away and finally succumbed to 

dreamland, exhausted but thrilled with 

the way the evening had turned out. 

Sore feet, full bellies and a stockful of 

memories:  the LC Dance had been a 

wonderful experience.  

More photos of this event ς taken by 

our Photographic Services Club ς are 

ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘ 

Facebook page. 

 

 



 



2ÈÅÎÉÓÈÅÒÓ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅ 

Biathlon 

Mia van der Walt has been selected to represent Boland 

U15 Biathlon.  Mia will travel to Pretoria at the end of 

March to participate in the South African Championships.  

Congratulations, Mia, and our best wishes accompany her. 

Dance 

Georgia Wyborn has been chosen to represent South Africa 

at the DanceStar World Finals in Croatia during May.  The 

South African Dance team is a team of over 300 and it is an 

honour for Georgia to represent her country on the 

international stage.  We are incredibly proud of her.

 

3ÐÏÒÔÓ 2ÅÓÕÌÔÓ 

Tennis  
U19A 2 March - Using the score from Gerrie Berner Tournament 

(8 - 10 March) 

U19B 2 March vs Parel Vallei (postponed game from 2 February) 

Rhenish Won 5-1 

U19C 2 March vs Bloemhof U19, Rhenish Won 4-2 

U15B 2 March vs Parel Vallei, Rhenish Won 3-2 

Tennis matches are complete for U19B, U19C and U15B.  

1st team and U15A have one more game to play then their season 

will also be complete. 

Winter Sport Tria ls: 

Squash Trials 6 and 8 March 15:00-17:00 

Soccer Trials Monday 12 and Wednesday 14 March 15:00-17:00

 

Athletics  
Eleven Rhenish athletes participated in the Boland Athletics Championships as part of the Central Boland team.  They achieved 

the following results: 

Jemima Kuzamunu  6th 100m   /19 

Emma Ritter   5th 400m  /17 

Erin Kelly   4th SP  /14 

Amy Roux   4th SP  /19 

Tatum Maher   3rd 100mH  /17 

Gabriella Ludick   3rd 200m  /17 

Danielle Combrink  2nd 800m  /19 

Kian-Lee du Toit  2nd PV  /17 

Tatum Ludick   2nd 400m  /15 

Gabriella Ludick   2nd 100m  /17 

Tatum Maher   1st 400mH  /17 

After this meeting Tatum Maher, Gabriella Ludick, Danielle Combrink, Kian-Lee du Toit and Tatum Ludick were chosen as members of the 

Boland team who will participate in the Western Cape Athletics Championships this coming weekend at Dal Josaphat. 

Kian-Lee has also been included in the Senior Boland team to go to the Senior South African Championships. 

Well done to all of these athletes.       Mr P van der Hoven 

Kian-Lee du Toit, Tatum Ludick, Danielle Combrink, 

Tatum Maher, Gabriella Ludick 



 


